
Suggestions to Support Diverse Abilities 

 

INCLUSIVE TEACHING PRACTICES: LENGTH 

 

LT Level  
Cognition 

 
Motor 

 

 
Sensory 

 

 
Communication 

 

 
Social Emotional 

 

Length 
Senser: 

Foundations 
 

Introduce length 
through   
interactive songs 
and rhymes, 
such as 
stretching tall 
and crouching 
short. Repeat 
these often to 
build 
connections. 

If a child is not yet 
independently 
reaching for 
materials, place 
items in the child’s 
hand one at a time or 
hold them close to 
the child. 
 
 

Utilize materials that 
have a stark contrast 
in color (i.e, 
black/white or 
red/yellow) for very 
young children or for 
children with a visual 
impairment. Make 
sure they are safe to 
explore orally. 
 

Use animated facial 
expressions and 
vocal tone to help 
engage children 
with the chosen 
activity. 

Bring items of 
interest close to 
your face to 
engage the child 
and encourage 
joint attention. 

Length 
Quantity 

Recognizer 
 

Model curiosity and 
practice comparing 
the different sizes 
of toys the child is 
playing with.  

Monitor that all 
toys/materials are 
physically 
accessible for 
children who are 
mobile and those 
who are not yet 
mobile. 
 

Use blocks of 
different sizes and 
textures to appeal to 
various sensory 
preferences. 

Narrate both 
your actions and 
child’s actions to 
teach key 
vocabulary, such 
as short/shorter, 
tall/taller, etc. 

Promote a child’s 
self-esteem 
development by 
positively 
reinforcing any 
actions and 
attempts to 
engage with the 
activity. 

 
Length Direct 
Comparer 

 

Compare the 
lengths of 
different objects 
throughout the 
day and during a 
variety of 
activities to help 
children 
generalize the 
skill. 

Align the items for 
comparison if the 
child has fine motor 
challenges that don’t 
allow them to hold or 
align the objects. 

 

Offer a quiet retreat 
area in the classroom 
for children to re-
regulate their bodies 
as needed (*note: 
this should always be 
positive and not used 
as a time-out corner). 

Provide ample 
wait time before 
intervening. 
Watch for any 
non-verbal 
communication 
attempts, 
including pointing 
or  gesturing. 

Make sure 
children have 
their own 
defined space 
and materials 
to gain 
uninterrupted, 
hands-on 
measurement 
practice. 

Length Indirect 
Comparer 

 

Color-code 
manipulatives to 
visually clarify the 
concept, such as 
having different 
colors for long, 
longer, and longest. 

If hand manipulation 
is a challenge, place 
the measurement 
tool in the child’s 
hand with the 
correct orientation. 

Enhance tactile 
objects (such as 
outlining them with 
puffy paint) for 
children with visual 
impairments. 

If a child seems 
overwhelmed by 
responding, offer 
simple yes/no 
questions (verbal, 
head nod, thumbs 
up/down) to keep 
them engaged. 
 

Give students 
time to explore 
new materials 
before starting 
the activity, to 
decrease 
distraction over 
their novelty. 
 

Serial Orderer 
to 5 (Length), 
 
End-to-End 
Length 
Measurer 

 

Provide visual 
markers on the 
table for each end 
of the 
measurement tool 
so the child has an 
indicator of where 
to place the tool. 

 
Use interlocking 
manipulatives 
whenever they are 
available. 
 

Ensure that children 
with hearing or visual 
needs sit closest to 
the teacher. When 
speaking, face them 
so they can read your 
lips (during the 
pandemic - wear a 
clear mask). 

Use length-based 
vocabulary across 
multiple learning 
experiences and in 
meaningful 
conversations 
throughout the day. 

Prioritize group 
activities, 
encouraging 
children to 
discuss their 
thoughts and 
collaborate with 
peers. 
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LT Level  
Cognition 

 

 
Motor 

 

 
Sensory 

 

 
Communication 

 

 
Social Emotional 

 
 

 
Connect children’s 
knowledge of 
number to length, 
using number-
based strategies 
such as counting to 
compare different 
lengths. 

Place materials and 
manipulatives in a 
bowl or on a paper 
plate for easier 
grasping. 
 

Offer sensory breaks 
as needed. Consult 
with the school’s OT 
to set up a sensory 
diet or detailed plan 
for students with 
sensory processing 
concerns. 

Ensure that the 
transition to a new 
activity has fully 
completed and 
children are 
engaged before 
giving any 
instructions. 

If completing a group 
activity that requires 
taking turns, have a 
concrete indicator 
for children to know 
when it’s their turn 
(i.e., rotate children’s 
pictures through a 
line to highlight 
who’s next). 

Serial Orderer 
to 6+ (Length) 

 
Provide visuals of 
the objects ordered 
appropriately for 
the children to 
reference while 
ordering the 
objects themselves. 

Implement planned, 
timed movement 
breaks, such as a 
“GoNoodle” video. 
 

Take note of 
children’s unique 
sensory needs and 
provide the necessary 
supports  
for them to do their 
best (i.e., noise 
cancelling 
headphones, 
classroom lighting 
preferences, fidgets, 
etc.). 

Allow for nonverbal 
participation, such 
as the use of 
response cards. 
 

Have a rotating 
special helper set 
up/clean up the 
activity, promoting 
ownership and 
confidence with the 
task. 

Length Unit 
Relater and 
Repeater 

 
 

Use connecting 
materials that 
concretely teach 
how measurement 
requires no 
gaps/overlays (i.e., 
train tracks that 
need to be 
continuous for the 
toy train to operate 
properly). 

 
For children with fine 
motor challenges, 
add Velcro or tape to 
materials to keep 
them from 
scattering. 
 

Provide 
multisensory 
learning and 
response 
opportunities (i.e., 
tactile, auditory, 
visual, etc). 
 

Simplify and reduce 
the number of 
words used when 
describing 
something. 
 

Integrate student 
interests whenever 
possible to promote 
engagement and 
personal connection 
to the activity. 
 

Length 
Measurer, 

 
Conceptual 
Ruler 
Measurer 

 
 

 
Have children place 
an X or another 
marker over each 
segment they have 
already measured, 
to help keep track 
of their place. 
 

 
Make sure children 
can comfortably 
reach all materials 
(both sitting and 
standing), without 
hunching over or 
standing on tiptoes. 
 

 
Offer rulers made of 
various materials to 
accommodate 
different textural 
preferences, such as 
plastic, wood, etc. 

Use open-ended 
questions during 
group discussion to 
encourage a deeper 
level of thinking. 
 

Flexibly group 
children with a 
range of knowledge 
on the concept, to 
promote peer 
modeling and 
collaboration. 
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Allot extra time for 
children to work on 
activities 
uninterrupted. 

Provide adaptive 
pencil grips and 
other fine motor 
supports to ensure 
all students can 
participate. 

For visual learners, 
create a video model 
of what is expected 
during the activity. 
 

If children have a 
difficult time 
explaining their 
thinking verbally, 
allow them to 
visualize their 
thoughts (i.e., 
drawing) instead. 

To help build 
confidence, 
prioritize the 
concepts 
themselves over 
“getting the right 
answer.” 

Integrated 
Conceptual 
Path Measurer, 
 
Abstract 
Length 
Measurer 

 
 

Start with polygons 
and shapes that 
have a smaller 
perimeter and 
scaffold up as a 
child’s competence 
grows. 

Use paper that fits 
children’s unique 
needs, such as graph 
paper or raised 
paper. 
 

If appropriate, offer 
assignments in braille 
or large print for 
children with visual 
impairments. 
 

Break down oral 
instructions into 
small chunks,  
frequently checking 
for understanding. 
 

Try the activity 
one-on-one (if 
possible) to limit 
distractions and 
provide explicit 
modeling. 

 
 

 

Ask the child to 
“teach” the 
concept to you, in 
order to assess 
their level of 
understanding. 
 
 

Offer flexible seating 
options for children 
to find what suits 
their needs best. 
 

An angled 
workspace/slant 
board can help 
decrease visual glare 
on the paper. 
 

Repeat a student’s 
answer or question 
back to them, to 
ensure there is no 
miscommunication. 
 

Give immediate and 
specific feedback 
during. Focus less on 
the child being 
“smart” and more on 
the specific ways 
they worked hard to 
achieve their goals. 
 

      

 


